
Troop 312 Meeting Minutes
September 12, 2022
Members in Attendance: Robert Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Nate White, Scoutmaster; Tresa Martin, Secretary; SPL Tim Delarosa; Linda Lyon, Treasurer; Dr. Sean Thomas, Advancements; Brandon Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Assistant Scout Masters: Eric Martin; Dave Fultz, Justin Addy, Tim Delarosa; Lee MacIlwinen; O’Neal Clamp, and Ken McGregor.
Adoption of the Prior Month’s Minutes and items of note
· The August meeting minutes were adopted into the record.
· The next committee meeting will be 10/3/2022.
· Troop Scout Master, Nate White states the PLC Leadership meeting will be held on 9/19/22 at the church at 7:00.
· Dr. Thomas is working on the Swimming Merit badge. He currently has 2-3 scouts working on this badge. He informed the SPL that he wanted to get with those scouts at tomorrow night’s meeting and go over First Aid. It will only take 15-20 minutes.
· It was brought up that if Scouts do not go on the September Campout on September 23-24th, then ask if they want to march in the Irmo Okra Strut parade.
Eagle Project update
Michael Sipos’ Eagle Scout project part 2 was rained out this past weekend and he would like to try and complete it this coming weekend. The concern is that the USC vs GA game is at noon on Saturday so attendance for the project may be slim.
SPL Report
·  Tim has nothing to report.
· Mr. Addy asked about positions, Historian and Scribe. He would like to know who instructs the boys on how to do these jobs. He doesn’t think our current boys (we have 5 boys all assigned to the two jobs) know or understand what is expected of them.
· He was informed that this information was given to them at ILST (Shelton’s Farm campout).
· But, it was acknowledged that the 5 need to be broken out of the group and have specific assignments. One will be the primary and the other(s) backup.
· Mr. Fultz offered to meet with the Scribes and go over the responsibility of ensuring that each scout sign the attendance sheet at each meeting. They should stand there and do this until the meeting begins. That is the main role of the Scribe.
· Mr. Martin suggested that the boys sign in with their name, rank, and position. The group agreed.
· The SPL should ensure that each of his officers understands the expectation of the job they are assigned to. He may always ask for adult assistance if needed.
· If the adults decide that we do not like the SPL assigning out the positions, we can always go back to have the boys run for each position.
· Mr. Addy asked if we are staying with four patrols. He wondered if the sharks need to be broken up as they are all the new grubbies. Although this is a good point, ultimately this is up to the SPL. Tim will decide this and how the patrols will run.
Camping
Campout Name
 Date


Adult Heading Up Campout
Wagner -
Canoeing/Kayaking
September 23-25
Mr. E. Martin Burrells Ford
October 21-23
Mr. E. Martin Webelos Woods
November 4-6
Mr. D. Fultz
Yorktown/Ft Sumter
December 2-4
Dr. S. Thomas Hawks Nest Snow
Tubing
January 20-22
Mr. M. Shelton ILST Shelton's Farm
February 24-26
Mr. M. Shelton Camp McCrady
March 10-12
Mr. T. Delarosa Hunting Island
April 21-23
Mr. J. Addy
Camp Barstow
May 19-21
Oconee Camp Out
June 16-18 Camp Rainey Mountain  July 8-15
The Hunting Island campout can be a family campout.
Finance Report
·  Ms. Lyon has nothing to report.
·  She stated that we have the same fee schedule as last year.
·  Most scouts are up to date on dues.
·  We have an increase in dues occurring January 2023.
·  Dr. Thomas reports that we have a credit at the scout shop that should cover the badges at the next COH.
·  The increase for the scouts to attend Rainey Mountain came up. Other summer camp were checked and Rainey Mountain is the best option for the money by far.
Members voted to table the money discussion and have a separate finance meeting with the Committee. All agreed. The finance meeting is scheduled for October 10, 2022, to decide how much to raise the summer camp fees and the dues fee for next year.
Advancement
Dr. Thomas reports that:
· The next COH is November 15, 2022.
· Scouts are putting in completion of badges and rank advancements however they haven’t met with a merit badge counselor yet. He thinks the scouts are checking off the requirements “in bulk” instead of
each one as it is approved by the merit badge counselor. Dr. Thomas receives a “Needs Approval” report and has to go through and make the corrections.
· Mr. White states that this should be discussed with the scouts, so they understand how to get properly checked off.
Recruiting
Mr. Powell has asked the schools if we can recruit. To date, he has not been given an answer, so this is still up in the air.
· Mr. Martin asked if we can “buy” time go get on the school’s electronic email “Peach Jar”. Mr. Addy stated that the cub pack did that, and they got three kids to join cub scouts. The cost for a month to be in the Peach Jar is $100.00.
· Mr. Martin volunteered to check into this option and find out the cost for this year.
Scout Master Remarks
· Mr. White went over the order of “who is in charge in his absence”.
·  The order is Mike Shelton, Robert Heron, Tim Delarosa.
· Mr. White will defer to Mr. Shelton’s leadership and stated that he can lead however he deems fit for the troop.
· He asks that adults be more present and make an effort in addressing the scouts for wrongdoing. If you see it, deal with it. For small things, bring it to the SPL’s attention. He does not want internal discussions of “did you see that” and nothing be done to address the wrongdoing.
Eagle Update
· Michael Sipos’ project is active and in progress.
· Reed Martin’s project has been approved by Council.
· Patrick McGuire and Jonathan Rush will receive their Eagle rank at the COH. They will do their own script.
Fund Raising
Ms. Martin reports:
· Parents that have asked about popcorn online ordering have been informed of how to transfer their scout to Troop 312 from their former Pack. They have to create a new account under Troop 312.
· Mr. Fultz reminded the group that whichever scout sells the most popcorn gets to shave his beard off.
· A parent has checked out ten scout camp cards.
Roundtable
Robert Heron
· He would appreciate being informed if there is any change to the COH protocol. There was a deviation at this last COH and a parent approached him and he wasn’t sure how to answer the parent’s question.
Mr. Clamp
· October the 8th is the day the pumpkins will be delivered for the annual church fundraiser. They will need for scouts to show up and unload the pumpkins and place them on the pallets. Tuesday, October 4th is the day that the pallets need to be placed out.
Mr. Fultz
· States that he is meeting with the American Legion officer to discuss nominees for an Eagle Scout Project of the Year award. They are excited to award this as an additional honor for an Eagle Scout recipient.
Tresa Martin
· Mentioned that in speaking with Council about another matter, mentioned that we were in dire need of a trailer. They made a note to ask around to see if there is one up for sale.
Mr. Addy
· Do we have transportation for the canoes and kayaks? He has a lawn care trailer that we can use to transport some. Mr. Powell spoke up and he has a large trailer also that can be pulled by his truck.
· The quartermaster shed is missing two Patrol boxes leaving the troop with only one. We had three boxes at the Dreher Island campout but only one made it back to the shed. No one is sure where the two missing boxes are.
· Mr. White stated that we will be using a sign out sheet for the boxes and an inventory of the boxes will be done when the group returns from each campout. No scout leaves until the boxes are accounted for. There will be no exceptions.
· If the pots and pans in the boxes are still dirty, then the following Tuesday night will have the patrols in the church kitchen cleaning them. They will then return the boxes back to the shed.
Since this seems to be a perpetual problem and the boys have an upcoming campout and will need to cook, a motion was made to spend $200.00 to outfit two more patrol boxes. The motion passed unanimously.
Dr. Thomas
· Recommends that parents get the Boy Scout requirement book which may help them guide their scout. Upcoming holiday parties was brought up so they can be planned by the boys.
· October-Halloween costume party
· November-Thanksgiving=potluck for all to enjoy
· December-Christmas party=dinner and white elephant gift exchange The subject of holding a Merit Badge Day on December 17th was brought up.
· We could encourage our boys to participate and complete the badge that Barstow will offer.
· We could ask our leaders to offer merit badges for those that are required but a little harder to get like the Citizenship ones.
· Wreaths across America will be held this day. Volunteers will place wreaths at the Veteran’s cemetery.
All are good options, and we will let the boys vote and decide. It will need to be soon so if our leaders need to prepare, they have the time to do so.
Submitted by Tresa Martin, Secretary

